
OGDEN GOLF AND COUNTRY CLUB

MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING
February 13, 2023

An Annual Meeting was held at the Ogden Golf and Country Club at 6:00 p.m. Tuesday,
February 13, 2023.

The following were present:

CONDUCTING: President, CARTER RANDALL

PRESENT: Vice President, CORY NIELSON
Treasurer, CHRIS DURRANT
Past President, DON SALAZAR

DIRECTORS: JOHN REDD
FRANK REDD
JOHN OLIVER
JEFF DUKE
DAN BUCKWAY
CASEY SCOTT

ALSO PRESENT: Superintendent, GREG GILMORE
Head Golf Pro, BOB WALLIS

EXCUSED: Club Manager, ZAVEN YARALIAN
CATHY BULLARD
TRISH CANNIZZO
CASEY BISHOFF

President Carter Randall presided and Katherine Patten recorded the minutes.



President Carter welcomes everyone to the annual meeting. Mr. Randall recognizes the
members we lost this last year. Let’s take a moment of silence for members lost since our last
annual meeting. Samuel Slade, Allan Craig, Ron Stuart, Kelly O Wheat, and Carol Eckardt.

2023 Club Champions-

Mr. Randall recognizes this year's club champions.



Mr. Randall recognizes our exiting board members and thanks them for their time on the
board. He also announces our oncoming board members.



Mr. Randall lists our accomplishments in 2023.

Mission Statement, Core Values, and Vision- Chris Durrant

Mr. Durrant says we set out this year to accomplish a mission statement, core values, and
vision for the club. Rob Moore came in and gave us some direction. We went through the
bylaws and established lines of authority. The board creates the policies and the managers
direct the staff on the day to day responsibilities. It is not the board's job to direct staff.



Mr. Durrant says we will respect the direct line of authority and follow this chain of command.
For example, if you have a problem with Jace, don’t go to a board member. Talk to Jace to
resolve the issue, if it doesn’t get resolved, talk to Bob, and if it’s not resolved with Bob then
talk to the general manager. The general manager can bring certain things to the board if it
gets to that point. It goes up and down the lines of authority. What are our core values? Robbie
Gale, Rob Moore, and myself did their research to establish core values for the club.



Which brought us to our vision of what we want to do.

The board will look to our vision and core values as we establish policies. This is how we are
moving forward.



Mr. Randall talks about things to come in 2024. Our grounds committee is led by Frank Redd
and Rob Despain. We want to have a higher level golf course. To do that we have asked Mr.
Greg Gilmore to accomplish the goals we have asked of him.



It’s based on the mission statement of having a better club. We have $110,000 left in the
budget. The golf course was able to stay open, and most facilities close entirely for these types
of projects. He thanks the grounds and golf shop for their help this last year.

Eric Iverson works for Renaissance Golf Design. He has a long portfolio of work. Thank you to
Greg Gilmore and his team and here are some of the highlights.



The grounds crew also help with the pool and house. Mr. Randall thanks Mr. Bob Wallis. We
are hoping to get a new course rating after the construction. Thank you to Leif Handy for
helping finish the project.

















Pro Shop- Bob Wallis

Mr. Bob Wallis recognized the hole in ones this last year. This last year we did 21,494 rounds
of golf. In 2022 we did 25,269. We were cut short 41 days of golf. We do significantly less
rounds then the surrounding clubs.



Thank you for your patience this last year with the construction and opening late. We are
looking forward to the new carts. These have lithium ion batteries and less maintenance then
the last ones. A couple other features include.

The distance is in a certain area on the green. Geofencing will keep carts off of certain areas.
This will help significantly. We can shut the carts down anytime. On 18 it will automatically slow
down. We will get the new carts in March sometime.

We have the Utah State Amateur here. They are excited to come play here with our new
renovations. We have a few exemptions for our members. Everyone who wishes to play will go
to a local qualifier, but if you don’t make an outside qualifier, you can do a last chance qualifier
at the club.



Nyomy did an excellent job with the tournaments. Thank you to Ny, Jace, David Dickerson,
Volkie Lund, and Jared Fowers. This year's tournament schedule is out. Mr. James Berger
asked about outside tournaments of how many we are allowed to have. Mr. Wallis says we had
14 or 15 outside tournaments and now we are down to 12. Each tournament pays us $150 per
player. We netted $240,000 on these outside tournaments. It would be $60 per member extra
to eliminate these outside tournaments.



The golf course will open on February 15th. Mr. Wallis recognizes Ms. April St. John and Ms.
Alexa Lewis for all their hard work. Let's have a good year!

House - Zaven Yaralian/ Dan Buckway

Mr. Buckway is stepping in for Zaven Yaralian. Mr. Buckway says for the first time the
restaurant had positive cash flow in 2023. A big part of that is the members supporting the
restaurant. Mr. Buckway thanks Matt Trujillo for his efforts in the kitchen. The front of house
service is getting better. We brought in Karen and she has done a great job as well.

Mr. Randall announces the executive committee for 2024.



2023 Financials- Cory Nielson

Mr. Nielsen says we as a board have a fiduciary responsibility to the members. At the end of
2023, we had 1.2 million. We are cash heavy. We had an assessment that brought in
$565,000. We borrowed $800,000 for course renovations. Then we combined the $800,000
with the previous debt and have a payment of $10,200 each month. We are paying a little bit
more than what we owe so that we save $700,000 on interest by the time we pay off the loan.
The sales trend is up. Mr. Nielsen explains that this last year we had ERC credits, PPP loans,
and an assessment we can’t rely on for regular cash flow. We are $248,000 in the hole when
we back out this unexpected revenue.



Questions and Answers- Mr. Randall

Jed Furhiman grew up on number 7 and has a lot of love for the club. Mr. Fuhiman has a
couple of things to address. He’s disappointed about what happened to Robbie Gale. He
thinks Robbie would have been good at addressing the whole membership. Mr. Furhiman asks
about the hiring of the new general manager. He says the letter that came out regarding Greg
Gilmore, our Superintendent, was inappropriate. We need to do something about rumor
control. Mr. Randall says with regard to Greg, that was a big deal. We addressed these
concerns with Greg and Mr. Gilmore came in with his budget and gave us everything we



needed to know. We have a new game plan and have increased Greg’s budget to make the
golf course better. Mr. Durrant addresses the new GM. We have posted on Indeed and other
platforms for a general manager who has a strong financial background and food & beverage
experience. Mr. Rob Moore talks about the dynamics of other clubs in the area. They are
raising initiation fees. Mr. Moore asks what is our max on our memberships and what is the
goal with initiation fees. At other clubs you can’t get a tee time so what is your philosophy? Mr.
Randall says our max has been 375 equity members. Right now we have 382 equity members,
but we try to keep it at 375. We have had debate on this. One of the perks of the OGCC is
having less people on the course. We recently changed the initiation fee to $25,000. This place
is special because it’s quaint and the board is not wanting to raise the membership numbers.
The golf course and service should be everything it can be. When we were going over the
financials, we were budgeting at a $200,000 loss and with that the club can’t exist. The bylaws
do not allow us to run at an operational loss. Starting in 2020; labor, food, fuel, and chemicals
have gone up notably. Raising member dues will be the most likely cause. The budget for this
year does show a loss. We are not in the hole, but we need to fix a few things. A member asks
why not take half of the revenue and do an assessment or raise dues. Mr. Randall agrees a
dues raise or assessment will come. Mr. Moore says we aren’t raising dues and assessments
as much as other clubs he’s a part of. The room applauds. The room agrees to raise the dues
rather than have more members. The membership cap may need to be modified in the bylaws.
Mr. David Baggott suggests capping the membership at 375. The best thing is getting on the
course when we want to. Mr. Keith Hanchett asks if we are going to have guys watering the
bunkers all year long. Mr. Randall says the bunkers will struggle, so we may need to add drip
lines. Number 13 will struggle due to exposure. Greg is allowed the labor to help with this. Mr.
Dave Baggott asks how many club committees we have and how do we sign up to be a part of
these committees? Mr. Randall says we have a long list of committees. Each committee chair
comes from the board members and they make the committee. Please email the chair to join
the committee. We started a new committee this last year to create more events outside of
golf. Mr. Casey Scott brings a lot of expertise. A member asks if they can see the financials to
review what some of the expenses are. Mr. Nielson says yes they are available in the office
and most expenses are labor. Mr. Fuhiman asks about the executive committee, is that in the
bylaws. Mr. Randall says there is nothing in the bylaws about the executive committee. The
president and secretary are part of the bylaws. Someone asked if the board can communicate
better to the membership. Mr. Randall says yes and we are also working on posting minutes,
bylaws, articles, ect. on the website. Ms. Keenan says 5-somes on Sundays hold everyone
up. Mr. Wallis says we discussed this in our committee. A lot of the time it’s perception of how
fast they play or how it looks. The new cart's pace of play is 4 hours. Mr. Wallis says we play
fast here and our pace is generally faster than 4 hours. Bob sees both sides and it’s not a pace
thing. A member suggests being more self aware.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m. APPROVED BY:

DATE: __________________________________________




